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MEETINGS: 
CRA business was discussed at 6 meetings leading into, during and just exiting the 2021 fiscal year, as follows: 
October 19, 2020 [CRA]; March 19, 2021 [CRA-ERC Grant]; April 8, 2021 [CRA-ERC Grant]; May 17, 2021 
[CRA]; September 7, 2021 [CRA]; and September 22, 2021 [CRA].  Minutes for the meetings are on file in the 
office of the City Clerk.  Topics addressed at these meetings included review of CRA grant applications, and Capital 
Improvement Plan for fiscal years 2021-22 through 2027. 
 
CRA staff continues to coordinate with the Brooksville Main Street program, whose District mirrors the established 
CRA District.  Staff participates with Main Street’s Design Committee, which is complementary to the promotion of 
historic preservation and the commercial exterior grant program that the CRA has in place.  The Main Street 
Program has been extremely successful in sponsoring, co-sponsoring and supporting over 200 events per year 
within the District, bringing many people into the downtown to visit the business community and enjoy the 
ambiance of our historic community.   The Brooksville CRA and Brooksville Main Street have worked in unison to 
promote transportation projects such as reversing the one-way pairs in the downtown and establishing a viable route 
to close the Coast-to-Coast Trail gap between the Suncoast Trail and the existing Good Neighbor Trail.  These 
projects, will provide for maximum revitalization and investment within the related areas of the City and County.  
The Brooksville Main Street program, has taken many steps toward establishing programs and events that will help 
to provide social and economic stability in Brooksville's future. 
 
PROJECTS: 
In the year 2000, the City/CRA initiated a Commercial Revitalization Project, which included four blocks of Main 
Street from Fort Dade Avenue to just south of Liberty Street.  Funding was obtained through CDBG-CR & MPO 
Enhancement Fund grants leveraged with local revenues.  The project included placing utilities (electric, cable, 
phone, etc.) underground, installing decorative brick pavers and crosswalks, landscaped bulb-outs at the 
intersections, old-style street lights, tree planting, benches and trash receptacles.  The project was completed in 
2004.  The City subsidized the CRA with matching funds that were applied to this project in the amount of 
$150,000.  A payment schedule was proposed for reimbursing the City for this loan, as well as management fees that 
accumulated in the early years of the CRA.  As part of the budgeting process for the 2008-2009 fiscal year, the City 
put the money previously allocated for the above-referenced debt service ($8,975, plus all future year debt service 
for this loan) back into the CRA TIF trust fund to be used for redevelopment purposes.  Forgiving this debt 
obligation effectively converted the balance of future year debt service (in the amount of $192,383) into future year 
revenues that may be used for redevelopment activities as outlined in the Community Redevelopment Plan. 
 
CRA staff administer a commercial exterior improvement grant program (initially adopted/implemented  
June 1, 2009) to benefit properties located within the redevelopment area. To date, 39 grant applications from 
business properties have been approved and have benefitted from this program.  The private investment in projects 
completed exceeds CRA grant funding by almost five times the amount. The CRA anticipates more businesses 
taking advantage of this program as the economy continues to improve and the capability for private property 
investment improves with it.  On Page 8 of this report, Exhibit “A” displays some “before and after” pictures of a 
couple of properties that recently utilized the CRA grant program.   
 
As previously noted, a planning/design consultant was selected by the Community Redevelopment Agency in the 
latter part of 2010 to work with staff in updating the Community Redevelopment Plan and subsequently move 
forward with assisting the CRA in implementing projects targeted by the Plan.  The CRA Plan update was 
completed on January 7, 2013.  An important component of the Plan update is the inclusion of a five-year Capital 
Improvement Program (CIP).  The current CIP targets $692,000 worth of CRA investment in projects and 
improvements over the next five years, which may be leveraged with other funding sources and investments to 
make significant improvements within the downtown district. 
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